
RESOLUTION 
 

OF 
 

COMMENDATION OF SERVICE OF MARGARET DELCHAMPS YOUNG 

 
 

 
WHEREAS Margaret Delchamps Young served on the Board of Directors of the USA 

Foundation from April 1992, until her death on December 11, 2023, and 

 
WHEREAS Margaret Delchamps Young, the daughter of businessman and 

philanthropist, Alfred F. Delchamps, Sr., a supporter of the University of South Alabama from 
its formation, and for whom the Archaeology Building on the University’s campus is named, 
continued her family’s support of the University of South Alabama through her service on the 
Board of Directors of the University of South Alabama Foundation, and  

 
WHEREAS Margaret Delchamps Young served on numerous committees of the Board, 

including as a member of the Timber Committee from 1994 and the Investment and Audit 
Committee from 1993 until 2023, and 

 
WHEREAS Margaret Delchamps Young served with selfless devotion to the Board and 

the mission of the Foundation through her clear advice and faithfulness and enriched the 
Foundation Board with her tireless dedication, and  

 
WHEREAS Margaret Delchamps Young attended 106 meetings of the Board of Directors 

and 204 meetings of the Investment and Audit Committee and played an integral role in key 
decisions relating to the acquisition of major timberland investments, the investment in and 
marketing of the Brookley property, and the major gift from the USA Foundation to support the 
Whiddon College of Medicine at the University of South Alabama, as well as countless other 
projects, during which period the Foundation contributed more than $230 Million to the 
University of South Alabama, and 

 
WHEREAS Margaret Delchamps Young embraced with enthusiasm the mission of the 

University of South Alabama Foundation and served with gracious equanimity and devotion as 
a member of its Board of Directors for thirty-one years, 

 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Directors hereby expresses its sincere 

appreciation for the leadership, wisdom, and kindness that Margaret Delchamps Young 
provided the Board over thirty-one years of service, and acknowledges her stalwart attention to 
duty, loyalty, and dedication to the mission of the USA Foundation, and 

 
FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Directors extends its sympathy and 

condolences to Margaret’s family while certain in the knowledge that her contributions through 
her service on the Foundation Board have a perpetual impact on students, faculty, and 
academic programs of the University of South Alabama.    

 

 


